
E/IC/SC/23/131 

25th March, 2024 

Islamic Primary School Notice 

Notifying Successful Discretionary Places (DP) Applicants 

 

Dear Primary 6 Parents, 

 

Under the arrangements for notifying successful DP applicants, all participating secondary schools 

(including Jockey Club Ti-I College) are required to, after processing DP applications, notify parents of all 

successful applicants of their children's inclusion in the Successful Lists for Discretionary Places by letter 

and phone on 27th March, 2024 (Wednesday). These notification arrangements are not applicable to 

reserve and unsuccessful applicants, nor are the notifications the allocation results. The parents 

concerned do not need to reply to the schools if they would accept the DP offers or not. 

 

   Parents who have registered as SSPA e-Platform users may also view notifications for successful DP 

applicants via the SSPA-e-Platform starting from around 10 a.m. on 27th March, 2024. In addition, parents 

may register with "iAM Smart+" and SSPA e-Platform as early as possible for more convenient and faster 

services throughout the entire Secondary 1 (S1) application process. Until late July 2024, parents who have 

not yet activated their SSPA e-Platform accounts may still use the "Activation Code" previously distributed by 

schools to do so. 

 

If parents who receive notifications from participating secondary schools have also successfully applied 

for a school place in a non-participating Direct Subsidy Scheme secondary school (NDSS secondary school) 

for their children, and they decide to retain the DP offered by a public sector secondary school, they should 

notify the NDSS secondary school concerned and retrieve the signed Parent's Undertaking and the original 

of the Primary 6 Student Record Form on or before 10th April, 2024 (Wednesday) in order to retain the 

DP which they have successfully obtained. The retrieval of relevant documents will serve as confirmation 

that the parents concerned have surrendered the S1 school place previously offered by the NDSS secondary 

school. If you have any enquiries, please contact Mr Au Yeung Kam Wa. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Ko Tak Yin 

Headmistress 

 

 

 

 



                              E/IC/SC/23/131 

Reply Slip                   

    Notifying Successful Discretionary Places (DP) Applicants 

 

Dear Headmistress, 

 I have received and understood the notice about notifying Successful Discretionary Places (DP) Applicants 

 

Parent's Signature:                           

Student’s Name:                             

Class:__________  P.6 (    ) 

Date：                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


